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Hello Knivetonians,

It's been a bittersweet time of year - all the fun of the Christmas and New Year
Festivities interspersed with sad goodbyes.

There will be a pub quiz on March 25th to raise money for St Oswalds Hospital
where dearly missed Jane Martin spent her last few days. Please let's all try to support
this event in the memory of Jane - let's pack the pub out! More details on page 19.
Mark has asked us to thank everybody in the village who offered himself and Jane
such warmth and support over the last few months - even though they have only been
in the village a few years they have been made to feel very welcome.

The village BBQ is on the cards for summer, if the organisers can get enough
volunteers to help organise it. There is a meeting in the Red Lion on Friday 16th
March - please come along if you can.

The front cover of this issue is a lovely reminder that spring is just around the corner.

Hannah Barton

Kniveton News would
like to thank Kniveton
Parish Council for
their generous grant of
£250 towards Kniveton
News.
This grant will be used to pay
for the printing of Kniveton
News and guarantees that
newsletter will continue
through 2018.

THANK YOU NEIGHBOURHOOD
WATCH CO-ORDINATOR
A vacancy has arisen for this volunteer
position within Kniveton. If anyone is
interested in taking up the role please
contact Sarah Mead for more details.

Sarah can be contacted on 01335
347079
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Kelly Marie Hand, daughter of Kevin
and Pauline Hand, Grandaughter of
Gwen Sargeant, all of Kniveton,
married James Edmundson from
Addingham, Yorkshire on the 5th
October 2017 in Grassington,
Yorkshire. Kelly was formerly a pupil
of Kniveton primary school.
Forty close family members and friends
travelled from far and wide to attend the
ceremony, the furthest being James' sister and
Brother in Law who travelled from Australia.

Kelly and James will make their home in
Ilkley, Yorkshire where Kelly works as a
Solicitor. James currently commutes to
Belgium and works as a Project Manager for
Johnson and Johnson.

The Griffiths Family have kindly offered their lawn and yard for a
village BBQ (you do wonder about their mental health sometimes!!)

However this will only take place if we can get some volunteers to help
organise things before hand.

So there will be a meeting at The Red Lion on Friday 16th March at
8.00pm to see if there is enough helpers for us to have a BBQ.

If you can't make the meeting but are willing to help please tell myself,
The Griffiths family or Doug and Leslie before the meeting.

See you there

Botty

VILLAGE B-B-Q
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It was good to meet up again after the Christmas break and we
had lots to discuss regarding what's coming up during 2018. We
have a full and interesting calendar of events to look forward to.

This month our speaker was Emma, whose actual business is
Copestone Drystone Walling. The subject was "Waste not, Want
not". It was very enlightening to hear just how much food the average household wastes;
each person wastes about £200 per year on throwing away food.

Emma and her family decided to try one month without shopping for food. They used
foods from their store cupboard and freezer and traded with friends and neighbours for
perishables such as milk, butter, etc by exchanging some of their home grown produce.
They also had an arrangement with a fruit and veg market trader to take any produce
left over that would be thrown away. If they had too much of an item they would batch
cook and freeze or trade for cleaning products etc. They became quite innovative with
their cooking, preserving, and freezing. It was fascinating to hear some of the ways they
used left overs etc. It was quite time consuming for them but it has made them more
aware when they shop for groceries now and they always write a list beforehand.

Emma had us all exchanging ideas on using up leftovers and what foods we could freeze
and how. She also suggested holding a trading day, where we all brought something we
had produced ourselves i.e. Jams, cakes, plants, veg, etc and traded with each other.

A very interesting evening, Food For Thought!!

Our next meeting is on 21st February and our speaker is John Barnett, from our own
village and he will be telling us about "Female Transportation to Australia and
Tasmania".

.Sally Moseley will be our speaker on the 21st March and her topic is "Peak District
Guided Walks" Last year she had some great slides to show us and gave a well informed
and entertaining talk. She showed us many places and told us many facts about
Derbyshire and it’s history that we did not know, and many of our members have lived
in Derbyshire all their lives!

Sally leads guided walks in the Peak District and is very experienced at leading themed
walks, often with her dog. She inspired us all to go out there and keep exploring and we
are so glad to have her back this year!

If you would like to come along to sample our WI, our meetings are every third
Wednesday of the month at 7.30pm. We are a friendly bunch and you would be made
most welcome

KnivetonWI
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Kniveton Parish Council
JanuaryMeeting

At the Parish Council meeting on 16th January 2018 the following decisions were
made:

Highways
Another traffic survey to check speeds along the B5035 is planned – many thanks to
Melvyn for volunteering to help Councillors Barnett and Nelson with this.

The Council is arranging for 2 flowering planters to be placed on Main Street (near the
village signs) ready for the Spring. Many thanks to Standlow Farm Cottages for
sponsoring these.

Speed Survey - the Council is requesting a new survey at the Hillocks be carried out

The Council is arranging for the flashing that has come off the bus shelter roof to be
refitted

Planning
Peak Waste delegates Richard Martin, John Partridge and Ian Howard attended the
Parish Council to explain that they have applied for a permit to burn grade C waste,
which includes none clean wood, on the basis that they anticipate that the Environment
Agency may stop sites from burning just A grade (clean wood) waste.

They provided the following information:

Grade B/C wood, sometimes referred to as none clean wood, is plywood & chipboard
which contains paint and/or glue. It is burnt at a higher temperature.

The system burning this type of wood has a continuous emissions monitoring package
which shuts down the boiler if anything other than wood was in it. A ceramic filter
fitted on the boiler guarantees there is no smoke produced.

Controls are in place which are not in place for Grade A burning so the system is more
environmentally friendly and, importantly for Peak Waste, future proof.

Data produced shows data of all burnt waste at the time it is burnt, and this is inspected
by the EHO.

Peak Waste burn only their own waste not that of other companies and most of wood
they burn is Grade A.
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Footpaths
There are concerns relating to the safety of the footpath 38, the footpath that joins FP 9
(at the top of James's Lane) to FP 7 (which crosses over the fields between the Gitty and
The Caravan Park). The Council is considering whether to request Derbyshire County
Council close it because the path is not needed for public use. There is a cost to this and
before spending any money the council wants your views on whether the footpath
should be closed or not. Please let Kath know what you think about this.

Contains OS data © Crown copyright and database right 2018
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KNIVETON PARISH COUNCIL is made up of six councillors and meets bi-monthly
in Kniveton Village Hall. Members of the public are welcome to attend and
participate.

The Parish Council is administered by a parish clerk/responsible financial
officer. Also attending meetings in an official capacity is a DCC Councillor, a
DDDC Councillor and representation from the local police force.

The next meetings of the Parish Council will be held on:

Tuesday 20 March 2018
Tuesday 8th May 2018
All meetings to start at 7.00pm at the Village Hall, Kniveton

You can contact Kath Gruber, Parish Clerk by ringing 07595515154 or emailing
Kniveton.pc@gmail.com

Finance
The Council has requested a precept £4,295.00 for 2018/19 from Derbyshire Dales
Borough Council

This month the Council approved the following grant applications:

Kniveton News - £250

If you haven’t seen it yet ­ the Parish Council
has its own Facebook page.

Search for "Kniveton Parish Council"

Please check it out and like it next time you log
on to Facebook
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Kniveton Church News
Lent Lunches
Rev Linda is hosting Lent lunches - home-made soup, bread and possibly some cakes.
No charge, but donations will go to the Ashbourne Food Bank.

Atlow village hall, 12.00 - 1.00pm on Mondays beginning 19th February and running
throughout Lent.

Lent Study Course
A six-session study course helping people to rediscovder the joy of the Good News and
how to communicate it to others.

We will be looking at "The Joy of the Gospel", which is written by Paula Gooder and
based on the acclaimed reflections of Pope Francis published in 2013.
The course book is £8. Please let Rev Phil
know ASAP if you would like a copy, and
no later than Sunday 4th Feb. Or you
can purchase your own copy from various
online book sellers.

The Pope's full article can be found by on
the Benefice website
www.hullandchurches.org.uk.

The course runs on Tuesdays beginning
on 20th Feb, 7.30pm at Hognaston
Church.

Women'sWorld Day of Prayer
The Women's World Day of Prayer
service will take place in Kniveton church
on Friday 2 March at 2pm.

This year we will be celebrating with
Christian women all around the world
with worship prepared by the women of
Suriname.

All are welcome to join us.
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Church Diary
Sun 4 Feb Holy Communion - Kniveton Church - 10.30am
Sat 10 Feb Messy Church - Hulland Village Hall - 3.30pm – 5.30pm
Wed 14 Feb Ash Wednesday Service - Kniveton Church - 7.30pm
Sun 18 Feb All-Age Service - Kniveton Church - 10.30am
Mon 19 Feb Lent Lunches - Atlow Church - 12 noon
Tue 20 Feb Lent Study Course starts - Hognaston Church - 7.30pm
Fri 23 Feb Women's World Day of Prayer rehearsal -

Kniveton Church - 2.00pm
Fri 2 Mar Women's World Day of Prayer service -

Kniveton Church - 2.00 pm
Sun 4 Mar Holy Communion - Kniveton Church - 10.30am
Sun 18 Mar All-Age Service - Kniveton Church - 10.30am
Sun 25 Mar United Benefice Palm Sunday Procession -

Bradley Church - 10.30am
Thu 29 Mar Maundy Thursday Service - Atlow Church - 7.30pm
Fri 30 Mar Good Friday Hour at the Cross - Hulland Church - 2.00pm
Sun 1 Apr Easter Sunrise Service - Madge Hill - 6.30am
Sun 1 Apr Holy Communion - Kniveton Church - 10.30am

Angel Festival
Many thanks to all who visited
or helped with our Angel
Festival in Kniveton.

Everyone seemed to enjoy our
creations, and we raised
approximately £2400, which
we are sharing between 3
charities - Derby Night
Shelter, PEAS, and Kniveton
Church.

Church

Flower Rota
Feb - Mrs Brown & Mrs Broughton

Mar - Mrs Astle & Mrs Omotosho

Apr- Donations for Easter Lillies

May - Mrs Bradbury & Mrs Goldstraw

Jun - Mrs Marriot & Mrs S Clarke

Jul - Mrs Williams & Mrs Thorne

Aug - Mrs Holman & Mrs McConnachie

Sep - Mrs Hall & Mrs Methuen

Nov - Mrs Rose & Mrs Hardy-Newman
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We left for Bournemouth on 11th December, everyone was really looking forward to it
after having such a good time last year.

We arrived in Bournemouth after travelling through countryside that had been badly
affected by the snow but fortunately we were able to get through on the motorways. The
hotel was excellent with good food and entertainment in the evening.

Tuesday was a free day in Bournemouth to enjoy the town and German Market and
because the weather wasn’t that bad some of us walked up to Boscombe.

Wednesday we had a day out in Christchurch where some members took part in the
service at the cathedral while others just enjoyed the town.

Thursday we went to Salisbury where once again some enjoyed the service at the
cathedral whilst others enjoyed wandering around and looking at the beautiful building.
Molly and Harvey were both invited to take part in the communion service in the
cathedral and I am pleased to say both behaved impeccably. After all this we went
Christmas shopping in Salisbury and everyone finished their shopping.
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We are now looking forward to next year and hope we can welcome some new members
from the village. Everyone is always welcome and you can pick which trips you like even
if it’s only a holiday.

We don’t have a meeting in January but that trips for the next 3 months are:-

8th February - Parky’s for Afternoon Tea

8th March - Lunch at the Gate, Tansley

12th April - Bletchley Park

The holiday for 2018 is to Tenby and we leave on 22nd June and return 27th June.

If you are interested in any of the above please contact Liz Howe (346078) Margaret
Marriott (346413) or Pauline Pilkington (300088)

If you would like a copy of next year’s programme please contact Liz (346078) email:
liz.howe1579@btinternet.com
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Once again we boarded the bus.To Bournmouth we were going.
As we drove off,we couldn,t wait, especially as it was snowing.

Tinsel and Turkey was the name of out treat.
The Whitehall hotel was were we should meet.

Tea and mince pies were served on arrival,
As it was xmas eve we all felt convivial.
Great entertainment after superb food,

Put us all in a very festive mood.
On our second day twas Xmas day Father Christmas came and gave us a gift.

I sat on his knee,it gave me a lift !
The entertainment at night was very good.
once again we enjoyed the excellent food.

The next day was New years eve we were relaxed and the weather was fine,
We partied ,danced and drank and sang Auld Lang Syne .

I am fairly new to the village and so pleased Liz Howe invited me and my
husband Peter to join the Get Together Club. We have had some wonderful
breaks including a memorable trip to Scotland and the Isle of Skye. Everything is
arranged by Liz Howe and planned in advance.We usually have the same Driver
Adam who is kind and helpful. Anyone can join, just contact Liz - Hope to see
you Best Wishes

Diane Dawson

Dovedale View.
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Kniveton Chapel News
Kniveton chapel had an enjoyable carol service led by Tom Parkinson. Tom had
asked chapel members to choose a favourite carol and explain why. The reasons
were varied and moving, and many brought back memories of families, friends
and past services held in the chapel. We were blessed as usual by the
contributions from children of the school, who sang beautifully and clearly for
us. We usually donate the offertory to a national charity, but this year we asked
Mrs Board, the head teacher, who we understand is going out to their partner
school in the Gambia, to use the money to purchase 2 donkeys and 2 carts for the
use of the villages. These will be in memory of Sister Merle, and the donkeys will
be called Merle and Helen (Merle’s second name). To achieve the amount needed
we made an additional contribution from the harvest auction funds.

We extend sympathy to Rev. Tim (Morris), whose father died after a long illness.
It has been a long and stressful time for Tim and his family, and we pray for
more peaceful days to come.

We look forward to another year of friendship and fellowship as we continue to
meet together. We thank residents in the village who continue to support our
services, either regularly or occasionally. Our next services will be held on 11th
February at 2.30 pm, 25th February at 11 am: 11th March at 2.30 pm and 25th
February at 11 am. A warm welcome is extended to all.

Betty Hadley,
on behalf of Kniveton members.

Chapel Diary
11th February at 2.30 pm

25th February at 11 am

11th March at 2.30 pm

(Mother’s Day)

25th March at 11 am

(Palm Sunday)

A ‘timely reminder’ that the clocks
will go forward an hour today.
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Horse Chant
by Florence Woore

Bad horse, nice horse,
Trample on the mice horse.
Ginger horse, white horse,
Scared of little heights horse.
Hot horse, cool horse,
Swimming in your pool horse.
Love horse, star horse,
Dancing on the bar horse.

The Wind
by Florence Woore

Who has heard the wind?
When it’s going by,
Sometimes it blows snow,
Up to one metre high.

Who has seen the wind?
High, high in the sky,
When you hear the howling,
The wind is nearby.

Bad Snakes
by Evie Hodson

Green snakes, slimy snakes,
Riding in your hat snakes,
Good snakes, bad snakes,
Slithering on the path snakes.
Cool snakes, fat snakes
Looking like a bat snakes,
Happy snakes, sad snakes,
They are very mad snakes.

The Cat Chant
by Ellie Smith

Thin cats, fat cats,
Sleeping on your hat cats.
Fluffy cats, rough cats,
Thinking they are tough cat!
Friendly cats, rotten cats,
Wanting to be forgotten cats.
White cats, black cats,
Cheeky little Cheshire Cats!

KNIVETON SCHOOL
Class two enjoyed writing lots of poems last term. Some
of these contributions are about animals, some about the
wind.
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Storm Wind by Ellie Smith

What colour is the wind?
Is it black or blue?
When there is a sand storm,
The golden wind is passing
through.
What colour is the wind?
Is it black or blue?
When there is a thunder crack,
The wind is angry too.

The Falcon by Rhiley Foster

I’m a fierce falcon, a mean
flacon,
A wild falcon and keen,
I’m a scary falcon a hairy falcon
So strong and rarely seen.
I’m a tough falcon, a rough
falcon,
And I like to hunt alone.

The Wind
by Lacey Frith

Can you see the wind?
Is it black or blue?
You can’t see the invisible wind,
But you can hear it whistle
through.
You can feel it in the breeze,
The howling wind makes the trees
wobble,
It makes your face cold,
And the waves crash on the seas.

Thin Cat by Ben Shipley

I’m a fat cat, a thin cat, a good cat and bad,
I’m a mean cat, a lean cat hunting on my own,

I’m a chatty cat, a tough cat, prowling all the day,
I love to play and hunt, to catch things is my way.

We think they have done some fantastic work…we hope
you enjoyed them too.
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Glenys Hulland
Glenys Evelyn Hulland was born 7 January
1946 to parents John and Evelyn Sutton. She
was the youngest of 6 children, following
Brenda, Barbara, John, Gillian and Bill. They
grew up at White House Farm in Offcote
where Barbara remembers her dressing up the
cat and parading it round in a pram, a sign of
her creative life to come.

Later on, she met and married local farmer
Frank Lomas and they raised their 3 children,
Philip, June and Stuart just down the road at
Pethills Farm, here in Kniveton. She was a
real farmer’s wife supporting her family with
cooking, cleaning, tractor driving, feeding the
animals and whatever else was needed.

Summer was always a busy time with hay
making yet those are some of our fondest
memories when the cousins would descend to
help out. It was hard work yet such fun.

Life doesn’t always turn out how we planned
and in time she and Frank divorced and she
married Trevor. They met at Richard Lees
where she was working in the canteen and
have just celebrated 25 years of marriage –
Trev says she was the best thing that
happened to him.

Over time the family has grown to include
our partners, Pip, David and Tina, Trevor’s
son Andrew and his partner Zara and
inevitably Mum’s beloved grandchildren -
Richard and Marie, Karl, Adam, Josh and
Sam, Sam, Rachel and Isabelle. And as they
have grown up, the family has increased again
with their partners, Kelly, Clemmie and
Sophie. Then last year mum became a great
grandma with the birth of Archie. She wasn’t
too happy when this title first went up on
Facebook – (she was always a nana rather
than a grandma) but I think the pleasures of a
new baby in the family outweighed that.

She worked all her life, from the early days on
the farm to the canteens at Richard Lees, Full
Street Police Station and Wren Park school.
Then in 2001, she and Trevor moved to
Carsington to manage Knockerdown Farm
holiday cottages. She retired in 2008 when
they moved to Kingshollow Mews, 3 doors up
from Stuart and Tina (very handy for hungry
boys passing on the way from school).She
managed retirement for 3 weeks then
returned to Knockerdown as housekeeper. I’m
not sure if it was the lack of a daily routine or
being at home with Trev all day that drove
her back. She also took on a couple of
cleaning jobs to fill her time. One of those
was for me when I was working - she had
exacting standards so I used to do a mini-
clean before she came. She ruined so many of
her clothes with bleach. She did eventually
retire properly last year and this time she
stayed retired.

For us, we remember her love and care of us
all; she was our rock – she was so proud and
supportive of all her family, whatever they
needed and was fiercely protective. She said
that she never got upset when the three of us
got told off at school as she figured we
deserved it but it did upset her when her
grandchildren were.

She kept a warm, comfortable home where
everyone would be fed – even the dogs knew
where she kept the biscuits. She loved dogs
and they loved her; she was so overjoyed that
she cried when Trev gave her Archie (the dog
not the baby) for Christmas several years ago.
He’s now as lost as we are.

We all have such good memories of her food –
roast dinners at Easter and Boxing Day,
baking with the grandchildren, making cakes
for church and other good causes. And there
would inevitably be some to take home with
us.
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Her hands were always busy. I remember her
making my dolls’ clothes and over the years
she has knit, sewn, crocheted, quilted,
stencilled, drawn, made cards and many other
things. She was a dab hand at painting and
decorating, having a good eye for how much
wallpaper you would need for a wall. And
recently she had started painting furniture,
even hand-made oak ones. Trev had been
heard muttering about nailing the rest down
before she could paint any more.

She loved her garden and had real green
fingers; she could make most things grow.
Her garden is quite small so she expanded
into Stuart’s sheep field, growing veg and
flowers for all. She loved the colour red,
sweets, russet apples, her soaps and shopping
- she had patience enough to shop with us all,
however long it took.

She was always tanned – a reflection of how
much she loved the sun and travelling. We all
have memories of holidays with her – from
times on the farm, Prague, Krakow, France,
Croatia to name but a few.

She battled pain for most of her life because
of her arthritis but she never let it stop her
laughing and she loved to laugh; she once
said, “you can’t give in to it or it will rule your
life”. These last couple of years with her heart
and her knee problems had been a real strain
on her but she would never have given up, she
was a fighter to the end.

The last memory is that she always used to
say, “cold hands warm heart” to Sam
whenever they touched hands as they were
always so cold, then she’d hold them tight
until they were warm. Now we’ve had to let
go of her hands, but she will always be with
us, in our hearts and in our love for each
other.

And to finish, a poem by Adam:

Where to start on something like this,  
More and more I start to miss.
You mothered us all from the day we were
born,  
Now you’re gone we feel so torn.  

The memories you’ve left us will be there
forever,  
Don’t worry yourself, we will look after
Trevor.  
I never expected this news to hit,  
When it did, it broke me into bits.  

But I look back now with a smile on my face,  
As I see Archie on the chase,  
There is still so much I wanted you to see,  
Even to say, hey nan, meet little me.  

Boxing Day dinner - nothing will ever
compete,  
This Christmas just won’t feel complete,  
Never mind not seeing your smile,  
Or Sophie coming, and you say, I fancy a
new hair-style.  

When you look down on me I hope you’re
proud ofwhat you see,  
And I’ve turned into the man you would
want me to be,  
I’ll always love you, nan - though I was
jealous ofyour tan.  

Thank you for looking after Oscar for me,  
Even when you sent him home with a rich
tea! 
And I couldn’t write this without mentioning
the colour red,  
All my love always, Fred.  
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Winter Pie Night
A 'PROPER' pie and a pint night is running every THURSDAY until April at just £9.95

Curry night
FRIDAY night is Curry Night with curries starting at just £6.95. (Curry night will move
to the Thursday night during the summer months of July, August and September.)

Sunday Roast
Sunday roast, £10.95 for 1 course, £13.95 for 2 courses & £15.95 for 3 courses. Booking is
advised.

Tapas Night
Back by popular demand, we will be holding another Tapas Night on Wednesday 14th
March. We have had a lot of interest in our previous Tapas Nights so booking is
STRONGLY advised.

To book -either ring us on 01335 345554 or email us at theredlionkniveton@outlook.com

Chris & Keev
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The Red Lion Charity Quiz Night
Sunday 25th March

The Red Lion are holding a Charity Quiz on Sunday 25thMarch starting
at 6:30pm to raise money for St Oswalds Hospital.

St Oswalds has been chosen as it is where our friend and regular at the
pub, JaneMartin, was cared for in her final days.

Tickets cost £8 per person which will include pie and chips - £5 of which
will be donated! Teams no bigger than 4 people. Tickets are available

now at the pub.

The quiz master on the night will Dave Bott
So get yourself down to support a local charity and have a laugh, forget about the
Monday morning feeling and let's raise some money!

Sat 10th February
Sheffield United 12:30 Leeds United

Sun 11th February
Aston Villa 12:00 Birmingham City

Wed 21st February
Derby County 19:45 Leeds United

Fri 23rd February
Hull City 19:45 Sheffield United

Sat 10th March
Aston Villa 17:30 Wolves

Sun 11th March
Forest 14:30 Derby County

Fri 30th March
Derby County 19:45 Sunderland

Sat 31st March
Hull City 17:30 Aston Villa

Mon 2nd April
Preston NE 12:45 Derby County

Sheffield United 19:45 Cardiff City

Live Music from
"Various Antics"

Sunday April 1st

We will again have a live
band on Easter Sunday
which are called Various
Antics starting at 8:30pm
wh play a variety of songs
from across the
generations - get yourself
down here for a sing and
a dance
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Food Caddy & Grey Bin
Wednesday 31 January 18

Wednesday 14 February 18

Wednesday 28 February

Wednesday 14 March

Wednesday 28 March

Wednesday 11 April

Wednesday 25 April

*Thursday 10 May

Wednesday 23 May

Wednesday 6 June

Wednesday 20 June

Wednesday 4 July

Wednesday 18 July

Wednesday 1 August

Wednesday 15 August

*Thursday 30 August 18

Wednesday 12 September

Wednesday 26 September

Wednesday 10 October

Wednesday 24 October

Wednesday 7 November

Wednesday 21 November

Wednesday 5 December

*Bank Holiday Week Arrangements

KnivetonWaste Collections
There have been a number of missed bin collections in
Kniveton recently. If this happens to you or you have any
enquiries contact Derbyshire Dales DC Waste on 01629 761
122 or email: waste@derbyshiredales.gov.uk

Food Caddy, Green-lid Bin
& Blue-lid Bin

Wednesday 7 February

Wednesday 21 February

Wednesday 7 March

Wednesday 21 March

Thursday 5 April

Wednesday 18 April

Wednesday 2 May

Wednesday 16 May

*Thursday 31 May

Wednesday 13 June

Wednesday 27 June

Wednesday 11 July

Wednesday 25 July

Wednesday 8 August

Wednesday 22 August

Wednesday 5 September

Wednesday 19 September

Wednesday 3 October

Wednesday 17 October

Wednesday 31 October

Wednesday 14 November

Wednesday 28 November

Wednesday 12 December
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Deadline for submissions for
the next edition of Kniveton
News is 20th March 2018.

Please send any items, submissions
or diary dates via e­mail to
kniveton.news@kniveton.net or by
post or by hand to Hannah Barton,
Dockseys, Main Street, Kniveton,
DE6 1JH 01335 343808

Whilst every care is taken to ensure
unprejudiced and accurate reports,
the Editors cannot accept
responsibility for errors or the views of
the contributors.

Visit the Kniveton Parish Council website www.kniveton.net
for current and back issues of Kniveton News in colour.

SPEED WATCH ­
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

The police are being very helpful
regarding Speedwatch in Kniveton but
more residents are required to assist
them.

Some residents have stepped forward and so a
short one hour training course will be
arranged for them soon.

If anybody would like to join them and take
the training at the same time please contact a
member of the Parish Council or
joanne.dales.4495@Derbyshire.PNN.Police.UK

HELP- LINES
Samaritans
01332 364444

Rape Crisis Group
01332 372545

Consumer Direct
08454 040506

Citizens Advice Bureau
01332 295711

Age Concern
01773 768240

NSPCC
01332 294652
Child Line
0800 1111
RSPCA

0300 1234 999

Kniveton News is produced,
edited and distributed by
volunteers who give their
time and resources for free,
however, there are printing
costs involved that need to be
covered each issue. The
Kniveton Parish Council
grant and contributions from
other organisations help
enormously to cover these
costs.

DONATIONS TO
KNIVETON NEWS
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Sun 4 Feb - Holy Communion - Kniveton Church - 10.30am

Thu 8 Feb - Get Together Club - Parky's for Afternoon Tea

Sat 10 Feb - Messy Church - Hulland Village Hall - 3.30pm – 5.30pm

Sun 11 Feb - Kniveton Chapel - 2.30pm

Wed 14 Feb - Ash Wednesday Service - Kniveton Church - 7.30pm

Sun 18 Feb - All-Age Service - Kniveton Church - 10.30am

Mon 19 Feb - Lent Lunches - Atlow Church - 12 noon (Every Monday throughout Lent)

Tue 20 Feb - Lent Study Course starts - Hognaston Church - 7.30pm (Runs for 6 weeks)

Wed 21 Feb - Kniveton WI - Kniveton Village Hall - 7.30pm

Fri 23 Feb - Women's World Day of Prayer rehearsal - Kniveton Church - 2.00pm

Sun 25 Feb - Kniveton Chapel - 11.00am

Sun 4 Mar - Holy Communion - Kniveton Church - 10.30am

Thu 8 Mar - Get Together Club Lunch at The Gate, Tansley

Sun 11 Mar - Kniveton Chapel - 2.30pm

Fri 16 Mar - Village BBQ Meeting - Red Lion - 8.00pm

Sun 18 Mar - All-Age Service - Kniveton Church - 10.30am

Tue 20 Mar - Parish Council Meeting - Kniveton Village Hall - 7.00pm

Wed 21 Mar - Kniveton WI - Kniveton Village Ha.ll - 7.30pm

Sun 25 Mar - United Benefice Palm Sunday Procession - Bradley Church - 10.30am

Sun 25 Mar - Kniveton Chapel - 11.00am

Sun 25 Mar - Start of BST – Clocks go forward - 1.00am

Sun 25 Mar - Charity Quiz Night - Red Lion - 6.30pm

Thu 29 Mar Maundy Thursday Service - Atlow Church - 7.30pm

Fri 30 Mar - Good Friday Hour at the Cross - Hulland Church - 2.00pm

Sun 1 Apr - Easter Sunrise Service - Madge Hill - 6.30am

Sun 1 Apr - Holy Communion - Kniveton Church - 10.30am

Sun 1 Apr - Live Music from Various Antics - Red Lion - 8.30pm

Kniveton Diary



Page 23

Kniveton Contacts
Kniveton Church
Rector - Phil Michell - 01335 371947
Phil.michell@live.co.uk
www.hullandchurches.org.uk
Church Warden
David Holman - 01335 300818

Kniveton Chapel
Sister Merle - 01335 343793

Parish Council Clerk
Kath Gruber - 07595 515 154
kniveton.pc@gmail.com

Derbyshire Dales District Councillor
Lewis Rose OBE - 01335 342214
lewis.rose@derbyshiredales.gov.uk

Derbyshire County Councillor
Irene Ratcliffe - 01629 823023
irene.ratcliffe@derbyshire.gov.uk

Member of Parliament
Patrick McLoughlin - 01629 57205
patrick.mcloughlin.mp@parliament.uk

Police - Non Emergency 101
Crimestoppers Anonymous
Information - 0800 555 111

Severn Trent Water
Emergency & Identity of Callers
0800 783 4444

The Red Lion, Kniveton
Chris & Kievah - 01335 345554
theredlionkniveton@outlook.com

The Ketch, Kniveton
01335 347470
info@theketchkniveton.co.uk

Kniveton WI
Pam Stafford - 01335 345716

Neighbourhood Watch
See Page 2
Sarah Mead - 01335 347079

Village Hall
Nancy Bradbury - 01335 344166

Get Together Club
Liz Howe - 01335 346078
liz.howe1579@btinternet.com

Ashbourne Scouts, Cubs & Beavers
Paul Elliot - 01335 343059

AshbourneGuides,Brownies&Rainbows
adguiding@gmail.com

Derbyshire County Council
08456 058 058

Derbyshire Dales District Council
01629 761100






